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         CITY OF ANN ARBOR – PARKS ADVISORY COMMISSION


    MEETING MINUTES

          July 19, 2011
The regular meeting of the Park Advisory Commission was held on Tuesday, 
July 19, 2011 at 4:00 p.m. at the Ann Arbor Municipal Center, 2nd Floor Council Chambers (Larcom City Hall Building), 301 E. Huron, Ann Arbor MI
I.
The meeting was called to order at 4:11p.m. by Chair J. Grand.

   II.
Roll Call:


Members Present:                      (8)
J. Grand, T. Berla, D. Barrett, T. Doyle, K. Levin,
G. Nystuen, S. Offen, J. Lawter
Ex-Officio Members Present:
(2)
M. Anglin, C. Taylor
Ex- Officio Members Absent:
(0)
None.
Members Absent:


(1)
D. Chapman
Staff Present:                              (3)
J. Straw, M. Warba, L. Bowen
APPROVAL OF AGENDA – Commissioner Grand asked for a motion to approve the agenda, Commissioner Doyle moved, supported by Commissioner Offen to approve the agenda as written. The agenda was approved unanimously. 
PUBLIC COMMENTARY - AGENDA ITEMS (3 Minutes per Speaker)
A -    APPROVAL OF MINUTES

          Commissioner Lawter moved; supported by Commissioner Levin to approve the minutes of the June 21, 2011. The minutes of June 21, 2011 were approved unanimously as written.
SPECIAL PRESENTATIONS
Huron River Watershed Council – RiverUp!
E. Riggs gave an overview and explained the RiverUp program. E. Riggs also invited the Commission to the celebration of the launch of the program.
J. Lawter asked if the water quality has changed in the Huron River.
G. Nystuen asked that the details of the Superior portage be explained to the Commission.
E. Riggs explained these details to the Commission.
Skatepark Presentation on Safety

S. Rosencrans gave an overview and explained the PowerPoint presentation on this issue.

J. Lawter asked if the design of the skate park would change if there are recommendations from the Commission on Disability Issues.
S. Rosencrans stated a design has not been established as of yet.
Urban and Community Forest Management Plan

J. Lawter gave an overview on this issue.
B -    UNFINISHED BUSINESS
  C -   NEW BUSINESS

        C-1
Quarterly Financial Updates
J. Straw gave an overview of the budget ending June 30, 2011. J. Straw also noted there would be additional adjustments and the final report on the fiscal year would not be available until at least the August meeting.
J. Grand asked for an explanation of the differences in revenue shown at the various pools.

J. Straw explained each pool has unique characteristics and rental opportunities.

M. Anglin asked that the relationship with the City and the Ann Arbor Public Schools be explained.
J. Straw explained the operating agreement to the Commission




M. Warba gave an overview regarding Park Operations financial reports.
G. Nystuen expressed concern regarding routine maintenance coming from the millage funds.
J. Straw explained the current millage language allows routine maintenance as well as capital projects to come out of these funds.
J. Lawter expressed concern pertaining to the uncertainty about future support for the millage.
D -

COMMISSION PROPOSED BUSINESS
E -
REPORT FROM PARKS AND RECREATION MANAGER
J. Straw updated the Commission on recent activities that had taken place at the various facilities including; Huron River Day, Men’s City Championship golf outing and the upcoming senior event.
The heavy uses at the pools are going very well and the swim team numbers are steady. The Wednesday Night Market program and the volunteer programs are in progress.

J. Straw shared with the Commission there was a donation of approximately $100,000.00 to be used for Land Acquisition or plantings in the parks.
T. Berla asked for an update regarding the progress at Argo Dam.
J. Straw explained the City is waiting for the State’s permit to approve the start of the construction. The contractor has begun removing trees and preparing the site.
F -
REPORT FROM MANAGER OF FIELD OPERATIONS

M. Warba updated the Commission regarding the baseball/softball renovations.
G - 
REPORT FROM RECREATION ADVISORY COMMISSION
H -
REPORTS FROM RELEVANT COMMISSIONS, COMMITTEES, BOARDS AND/OR TASK FORCES 

S. Offen stated the Leslie Science and Nature Center director will be resigning from her position and a new search will begin.

J. Lawter stated there will be a Dog Park presentation at next month’s meeting.

M. Anglin expressed concern regarding the decisions pertaining to the Fuller Road Station project.
I -
PUBLIC COMMENTARY – GENERAL (3 Minutes per Speaker)
J -    CLOSED SESSION TO DEAL WITH PRIVELEDGED CLIENT ATTORNEY INFORMATION  
K -    TRANSMITTALS
          K-1 
City Council Items Update 

          K-2
Park Project Update

          K-3
City of Ann Arbor 2008 – 2013 Park Maintenance and Capital 



Improvements Millage Status
There being no further business to come before the Commission, Commissioner Berla moved, Commissioner Lawter that the open meeting be adjourned at 6:45 p.m. The Commission unanimously agreed.
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